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	1. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 2 December 2009


	

	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 2 December 2009

	001/2010

	2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Noted
	All action points were completed, no longer applicable, or covered elsewhere on this meeting's agenda, other than the following:


	

	Noted
	215/2009 Protests following Students’ Union Redundancies
The action to present the petition to the Vice Chancellor had been completed on 2 February 2010. 


	002/2010

	Noted

Action

Noted

	224/2009 Building Works North Campus
Students had been notified of the dates of presentations on the building works in north campus; however attendance had been poor. Student feedback to the SU suggested that not enough had been done to compensate students for the inconvenience caused by the building works. Grievances included early morning noise and disruption to water and heating supply. The issue was likely to be raised at the next SU general meeting.
VI to prepare a detailed statement to explain the University’s approach to compensation for students in parts of North campus, for the use of the SU. 

Concern was raised as to the suitability of the new routes into campus for disabled students. RF encouraged any disabled students with concerns about accessing the campus to contact their Student Support caseworker. 

	003/2010

004/2010

005/2010


	Noted

Action
	219-220/2009 Wireless Availability in Library


EPY had discussed the implementation of wireless availability in the library with Richard Murphy (RM). It was understood that there were issues regarding the fitting of signal equipment to bookshelves.
AHR to discuss the issues of implementing wireless technology in the library with RM and the Librarian.

	006/2010
007/2010

	Noted
Action
	204/2009 Large Reading Room
Steps had been taken to implement 24 hour library opening. There was due to be a meeting between Security and the Librarian to discuss this. 

AHR to establish a date from which 24 hour library opening would commence.

	008/2010
009/2010


	3. FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS
	

	Received

Noted


	a) Welfare Forum (08.12.09)

It was noted that the ‘Learning from Work’ volunteer accreditation scheme had been launched on 2 February 2010 with approximately thirty students. 


	010/2010

	Received

Noted
	b) Sports Advisory Group (25.01.2010)
PM proposed that minutes of the Essex Sports Board be circulated to USUCON, as the focus of the Sports Advisory Group had turned to sports awards. The Group agreed that this would be sensible. 


	011/2010

	
	c) Multi Faith Chaplaincy Centre (no minutes available)

	

	4. POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER
	

	Reported

Noted

Action
	On 12 December 2009, WLC, RF, AN, PR and Paul Humphreys (PH) met with Sgt Lou Middleton (LM) to consider the role of the PCSO. It was envisaged that the PCSO would report to the Director of Student Support and work alongside Patrol Officers, who would retain responsibility for security on campus. The suggested start date for the PCSO would be May 2010. 
Concern was expressed regarding the requirement for the PCSO to wear uniform. WLC explained that this was a statutory requirement for the Officer’s protection.  
WLC to arrange for the PCSO job description to be circulated to the SU. 


	012/2010
013/2010

014/2010

	5. MULTI-FAITH CHAPLAINCY CENTRE

	

	Reported
	AHR had informed Dr. Mateen Durrani (MD), the Islamic Representative of the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre, that the University had agreed to support the building of a Multi-Faith Centre subject to receiving confirmation from the Islamic Society that it would contribute £2.5m to the estimated £5m cost. On receipt of this contribution a detailed business case would be prepared for approval by the University Council. 

	015/2010

	6. RENT LEVELS 2010/11

	

	Reported
Noted 

Action


	There had been little change in room allocations for the forthcoming academic year. In order to meet accommodation commitments, 160 rooms had been secured in Avon Way and a further 140 in Forest Road. Some of these would be offered to postgraduate or returning year abroad students in the first instance. 
VI presented the increase in rent levels, which had been approved by the University Steering Group, and invited comments relating to the allocation of the rent increase, as a higher proportion had been directed towards the South Courts residences as these were in high demand. LH suggested that no rise in rent levels would be satisfactory. Concern was raised over the quality of the tower residences. It was also emphasised that an important factor in the Essex student experience was the affordability of the residences. It was noted that Essex’s rent levels were low in comparison to those of other institutions.  

DB, LH and VI to meet to discuss rent allocation. 
	016/2010
017/2010

018/2010

	7. RESIDENTS’ SUPPORT NETWORK 2010/11

	

	Received
	The paper was endorsed. 

	

	8. STUDENT SUPPORT ANNUAL REVIEW

	

	Received
	The paper was received with thanks. 
	

	9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	Reported
Reported
Reported
	The SU had run a successful student-led event, entitled the ‘One World’ international week. This included an international food fair and a football tournament and was well received.  
IM informed the Group that the SU had agreed to work one day a week with a colleague from the International Office, in an attempt to increase involvement with the diverse international community on campus. It was suggested that a full-time Sabbatical Officer with responsibility for international students would be desirable as the number of overseas students continued to rise. 

SGM informed the Group of the ‘Students’ Plus’ initiative – an attempt to amalgamate information about all skills development events on campus into one newsletter, which would be circulated every fortnight, and an online calendar. Subscriptions were expected to increase rapidly.  

 
	019/2010
020/2010
021/2010

	10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
25 March 2010 at 2pm
	


	ACTION TABLE

	004/2010
	VI to prepare a detailed statement to explain the University’s approach to compensation for students in parts of North campus, for the use of the SU. 


	VI

	007/2010
	AHR to discuss the issues of implementing wireless technology in the library with RM and the Librarian.

	AHR

	009/2010
	AHR to establish a date from which 24 hour library opening would commence.


	AHR

	014/2010
	WLC to arrange for the PCSO job description to be circulated to the SU
	WLC


	018/2010
	DB, LH and VI to meet to discuss rent allocation.


	DB/ LH/ VI
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